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BURGHLEY              BELTON         WOOLSTHORPE

Welcome to the first newsletter of term 4! We have had a really busy
start in school and it has been great to see the children all refreshed
and ready for their learning.

Whilst this is the shortest term of the school year, there is still lots
going on so keep your eyes peeled for further information in the
newsletter about meetings for the residential trips in Year 5 and 6.

We also have parents evening later in the term on 19th and 21st
March and we look forward to being able to talk about your children
with you. Please keep either day free and we will send information
shortly of how to book an appointment with your child’s teacher.

If you do need to speak to myself, or your child’s class teacher before
then, then please do get in touch.

Have a great weekend,

Mr Atter

Friday 1st March 2024

8289 6890

SOUTH WITHAM
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7th Mar - World Book Day

7th Mar - Booknik in the hall
at 2.30pm.

7th Mar - 5/6 Dodgeball
event

15th Mar - Comic Relief

19th Mar - Parents Evening

21st Mar - Parents Evening

26th & 27th Mar - Spotlight
Performances

27th Mar - Woodlands Easter
Tea

24th - 26th April - Y5
Residential to Kingswood
Activity Centre

Attendance Letters
Attendance letters should have come home with your child today.  This is something

that the DfE require us to do an a termly basis. 
Please do not hesitate to let us know if there is any support or assistance that you

may need during your child’s time at school. 
Working together, we can help them reach their full potential.

If you have any queries regarding the letter you have received, please come and find
me or Mrs Caucutt

https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/
https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/


Little Hedgehogs Woodlands

Otters cannot believe how quickly this
week has flown past! We have been busy

as usual, completing our work about
perimeter in maths, and starting our new

writing genre, story settings. We can’t
wait to use amazing descriptive language!

In Science, we wrote up our egg
investigation from last term, and in
History, we learned about Queen

Victoria’s British Empire, and even did
some map work to find all the countries

she reigned over. In PSHE, we are starting
to think about our community and what it

means to be a part of a community. On
Friday, we changed our library books

again - always a highlight - and had fun
reading our new ones!

We have had a lovely first week back in Woodland class!
The children have been very creative this week, we

started the week off by discussing our new project the
children sounded so excited when sharing their ideas
about what we could do to make our outdoor learning

area better. 

In art the children have been looking at Georgia O’Keeffe
and her abstract art, they then had a go at recreating their

own version. The artwork they produced was super we
are so proud of them! 

To end the week we looked at the Easter celebration in
RE, we spoke about what happens during spring time and
what the children might see and what they would give up

for lent. 
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 In Badgers class this week, year 5 have
been learning how to multiply larger
numbers together to find a product, whilst
year 6 have started learning about algebra.
In English we have completed our shared
write to decide whether Henry VIII should
have been allowed to marry six times. The
children actually found that the argument
against was more powerful. In Science, the
children began work on electricity:
conducting a circuit to light a bulb and
experimenting what happens if the number
of cells or bulbs changes. 
They learnt the relevant
 scientific symbols for 
components. 

This week in Little Hedgehogs we have been
reading Jaspers beanstalk. 

Jasper plants a bean in the ground but is not very
patient waiting for it to grow and after a week digs
it back up. He throws it behind him in the garden
and after a long time it starts to grow into a big

beanstalk. We have planted our own beans and
sunflowers so will be watching them closely to see

when they start to grow.
This term is jump into spring and we have been
painting daffodil's, printing with vegetables and

practicing our planting skills with different
vegetables in the soil tray. 

https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/
https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/


PRIDE OF SOUTH WITHAM Always ClubAlways ClubAlways Club

Attendance is something we celebrate each week in our Celebration
Assembly on a Friday. 

We are required to collate and update the attendance figures for the
local authority each week. 

Going forward we will be monitoring attendance closely to ensure
that we are hitting the targets given to the school by the DFE.

At
te

nd
an

ce Superstars             
    

   
    

                                       
    

    
    

                                      
    

    
    

                                      
    

    
    

                                      
    

    
    

        

03PAGE WWW.SOUTH-WITHAM . L I NCS . SCH . UK

Readers of the Week!

this week
goes to

BADGERS
with 98%!!

PRIDE OF SOUTH WITHAM

Trip meetings
We would like to invite Year 5 parents of the
children attending the Kingswood trip in for

a parent meet on Monday 5th March at
2.45pm.

We would also like to invite Year 6 parents in
for a parent meet about the London

residential, on Monday 24th June at 2.45pm,

We will aim to discuss the trip itself, the
accommodation, food etc and address any

queries you may have.

Young Carers
A young carer is someone under 18 who helps and supports

a person due to disability, illness, mental ill-health or
addiction. 1 in 12 children is likely to be a young carer at

some point before they turn 18.
This help and support might include some extra chores at
home, helping with brothers/sisters or keeping an eye on

those around them to make sure they are ok. Young carers
might help to support adults or siblings who have

difficulties with their mental health by encouraging them
and showing compassion and empathy. They may help

someone with their medication or if someone needs help
with getting washed or dressed.

In 2014 changes in the law meant that young carers have
the right to an assessment of their needs – to make sure

that caring is not making them feel upset, overwhelmed or
that they have to miss school or social opportunities. Not

all young carers will have support needs – and some
families feel that an assessment is not needed and that's

fine! 
If you think that your child is a young carer for someone in
your family, and you would like to, please let school know.

We can then help with directing you to the Lincolnshire
Young Carers Service, as well as supporting your child in

school, should they need it.

https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/
https://www.south-witham.lincs.sch.uk/
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